The Moore Family

Philip, Angela, Abigail, Gideon

Reaching the world through the state of Utah

July 2025

Summer is always a super busy time in ministry. With camps and other special events, the
month seems to fly by. It was a wonderful month of outreach and ministry here in Utah. It
started with the arrival of my parents at the end of June. They spent a couple of weeks with us
and were an incredible help and encouragement in the ministry. I asked my dad to teach/preach
the second Wednesday they were with us. It was one of our best-attended Wednesday nights
ever and God used dad in a powerful way to encourage our little flock. They wanted to vote him
in as Assistant Pastor @). As always, everyone fell in love with mom as well. Her kindness and
genuine care for people immediately knitted their hearts together. We’re looking forward to
their soon return.

The weekend before my parents left, a group from Smoky Valley Baptist, Lindsborg, Kansas,
arrived, led by their Pastor, Jeff Quigley, and his wife. They had a group of eleven who came
out to help with our John/Romans project. The group was incredible!! Not only did they reach
3,112 homes personally, they spent one afternoon in Salt Lake City, learning and witnessing, and
another in the city of Ogden, visiting the Rescue Mission there, preaching, and witnessing. They
sang a special on the Sunday they arrived and Pastor Quigley brought a great message on
Wednesday.

Attendance for our services has been steady through the summer, but the fellowship and growth
of our congregation spiritually continues to increase. I love their questions and desire to learn
and understand ‘why’ we believe what we do. It is a mark of healthy spiritual growth.

The chaplain ministry continues and I’ve had many good conversations with some of the guys
about ‘life’ and spiritual things. Pray that God opens more doors for these types of conversations
and for hearts and minds to be open to the truth. The jail ministry keeps growing!! We’ve now
added another service for men on Friday afternoons, bringing the total number of
preaching/teaching services each week to eight (I do three, Gideon two, and the ladies have
three). In addition, there are six hours of one-on-one time with inmates who request it (I do three
for the men and one of our young ladies, Dilysha, does three for the women). We continue to see
souls saved and lives touched through this ministry. There are more stories than space allows.

Keep praying for our family and little flock. God is so good to us and we are excited to see all
that He is going to do in the days, weeks, and months ahead. We love and appreciate you all.
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